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Universal Periodic Review of the Co-operative Republic of Guyana
28 January 2015
Intervention by the Delegation of Estonia

Estonia warmly welcomes the delegation of the Co-operative Republic of Guyana to the UPR’s 21st session. We thank Guyana for their work in preparing the report and for the additional information provided today.
We commend Guyana for a number of positive steps taken since the previous UPR, including the ratification of the optional protocols to the Child Rights Convention (on the sale of children, child prostitution and child pornography (OP-CRC-SC) and involvement of children in armed conflict (OP-CRC-AC)) and also the ratification of the Convention on the Rights of Persons with Disabilities (CRPD).  Estonia notes that Guyana has ratified the Rome Statute already in 2004. 
Estonia commends the appointment of the Ombudsman and the establishment of the overarching Human Rights Commission and three sectorial commissions: the Indigenous Peoples’ Commission, the Rights of the Child Commission, and the Women and Gender Equality Commission.
We positively note that children´s rights issues have received more attention lately, the parliamentary motion on the abolition of corporal punishment and the removal of corporal punishment in the recently tabled Education Bill are positive changes. However we are concerned of high illiteracy rate and unequal quality of education.  We are also concerned of the existence of discrimination against certain groups of children, for example Amerindian children, children with disabilities or children because of the gender identity or sexual orientation. We invite the authorities to fully commit improving the education system and ensure its quality and accessibility for all, with particular attention to girls and indigenous children.  
Estonia recognizes that Guyana has made progress in the recognition of indigenous peoples rights. However we were disappointed to learn that the decisions on mining of lands used traditionally by indigenous peoples could still be made without free and prior informed consent of the affected communities. 
Estonia would like to make the following recommendations to the Government of the Co-operative Republic of Guyana:
· To guarantee the indigenous peoples’ rights by fully engaging indigenous peoples of the country in decision-making in all the matters that affect them, 

· to respect and protect the right to freedom of expression online/offline and bring its national legislation fully in line with international standards, including by decriminalizing defamation; and to develop self-regulatory mechanisms of the media. 
· to align its national legislation with the Rome Statute of the International Criminal Court (ICC), including by incorporating provisions to cooperate promptly and fully with the International Criminal Court and to investigate and prosecute genocide, crimes against humanity and war crimes effectively before its national courts
We would like to wish the delegation of Guyana a successful review meeting. 

Thank You!
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